central Ohio Watercolor Society
“The purpose of the Society is to further interest in, and status of, the use of transparent watercolor                                    for the benefit of each member and for the development of public interest in the medium.”
Meetings are held the 2nd Saturday of the month, from 10-12 Noon at:                                                                                   The McConnell Arts Center,  777 Evening St., Worthington, Ohio
NOVEMBER, 2013 Newsletter
Editor: John Cameron
Monthly Meetings and More:
NOVEMBER 9, 2013 MEETING:
Suzanne Accetta will give us a taste of the workshop she will be conducting at the Cultural Arts Center in November.  It is a program designed to enable participants of all levels to gain confidence in approaching watercolor painting from source photos.  We will explore the best way to use photos and receive tips on how to avoid being tied to them.  You are welcome to bring photos for discussion.
 

In This Issue: 

1. Meeting Update; In the   

    News; Upcoming COWS                        

    Events (2013 and 2014):
1.a.) Meeting Update: 
Ed Kitchen offered helpful, informative critiques of COWS members’ paintings at the October meeting. Ed is a teacher and artist from Lancaster, Ohio. THANKS TO ALL OF THOSE BRAVE SOULS WHO BROUGHT PAINTINGS TO BE CRITIQUED. This program definitely required “good member participation” to be successful and to provide constructive feedback.
1.b.) In the News:

Instructors- 
Bess Alexander - Classes are held in her studio in Westerville. Call 614-939-1149 or email Bess at: bessalexanderart@yahoo.com 
Kevin Buckland - a class is taught at The Lazelle Woods Recreation Center, 8140 Sancus Blvd., Columbus, Ohio 43081. For more information, contact Kevin at: kevin@bucklandgillespie.com 

Jan Carr- phone Jan at 614- 891-1390 or email her at: jcarr002@insight.rr.com for class information 

Joe Douglass- call Joe at 614-436-0836 or email her at: artbyjoedouglass@gmail.com for class information 

Jim Fought- an evening watercolor class is taught at the Delaware Arts Castle. Visit the Art Castle Website: www.artscastle.org for details. 

Mindy Newman- Mindy teaches at several locations. Please contact Mindy at 614-276-8607 or email her 
Donna Noice- Donna is teaching two classes a week in Canal Winchester.  You may work in any medium, as teaching is centered on painting in general and design principles.  Call Donna at 740-215-4724, or email her at: donnanoice@gmail.com for information regarding classes.

Merry Norris- teaches in her Worthington studio a variety of classes for women.  Mandala class beginning soon, and frequent weekend workshops.
Designed to kick-start your creativity and add meaning to your work.  Call 614-847-5715, or go to
websites, www.merrynovastudio.com. and www.goddessangangel.com.
Stan Pierce- an evening class is held at Stan’s studio in Westerville. Call 614-899-1198 or email Stan at: 

stpiebay@yahoo.com for more information. 
Vivian Ripley- classes held at: Dublin Recreation Center, the Upper Arlington Lifelong Learning and 

Leisure Program, and workshops at the Cedar Crafts Center, WV. Please contact Vivian at 614-451-6254
for details on all of the above classes, or visit the websites of the Worthington Area Art League or Dublin Art & Recreation Center.
Charles Rowland- classes are held at The Westerville Community Center. Visit the website http://www.westerville.org in the parks and recreation for details or email Charles at: cwrowland@aol.com 

Editor’s Note: please contact John Cameron if any of the above information is incorrect: je7779cameron@gmail.com or 614-282-1184 
REPEAT Member Suggestion for all Instructors: one of our members made the suggestion that the cost, times and dates for all classes be included in your information. Since there are 12 instructors listed in this newsletter, this would greatly simplify things for members. Comments from instructors are welcome!
Member Accomplishments:
Kevin Buckland- Kevin is the 1st VP and Fall Show Chairman for the Central Ohio Watercolor Society. Many thanks to Kevin for  organizing the COWS Fall Workshop titled "Photography for Painters", on Nov. 3, 2013. The workshop was conducted by Alan Geho of Ralphoto in Westerville, Ohio. Just a reminder from Kevin: be thinking about “Art At The Arnold”, held the first weekend in March. Artists will be competing for prize money and paint from live athlete model
1.c.) Upcoming COWS                        Events:  
COWS CALENDAR 2013-14 

November, 2013

2 – Saturday – new member review, Westerville 
      Library

3 – Sunday, 1:00 pm- 4:00 pm “How to Photograph 
     Your  Art”, at  German Village Meeting Haus

9—Saturday—10 am—COWS meeting—McConnell 
       Art Center
10 - Sunday – Judy Anderson Workshop at the    

       Columbus Museum of Art-10am to 4 pm
24 –Monday – Fall Show take down: 12 – 1:00
December, 2013

14—Saturday—10 am—COWS meeting—McConnell 
        Art Center— Christmas Party!!!!!!!


January, 2014
11—Saturday—10 am—COWS meeting “State of the 
        Herd”
February, 2014
8—Saturday—10 am—COWS meeting
23 or 24 –  Spring Show take in –see page 4 of this 
     newsletter for preliminary details!
26 to March 22 – Spring Show – High Road Gallery 
March, 2014
2 – Sunday – spring show reception – 2 - 4

8—Saturday—10 am—COWS meeting
22 –Sunday – spring show pick up 4 pm to 6 pm

April, 2014
12—Saturday—10 am—COWS meeting
May, 2014
10—Saturday—10 am—COWS meeting
June, 2014
29—Sunday—German Village Haus and Garden Tour

1.c.) Upcoming COWS                        Events (continued):
The Central Ohio Watercolor Society's 2014 SPRING SHOW:
Site: the High Road Gallery
Dates: February 26 - March 22, 2014
Take- in: Monday, February 24, from 6:00-8:00 PM (or possibly Sunday, Feb. 23, from 2:00- 4:00 pm)
Reception for Public: March 2, Sunday, from 2:00- 4:00 pm
Take Down:   March 22, from 4:00- 6:00 PM, after closing
Thanks to Sally Ford- Lyles for making this information available to COWS members so far in advance! Mark your calendars, save the date, and no excuses for any of us not to be ready to enter with so much time ahead of us!
Judy Hoberg, the manager of the gallery space in Brownlee Hall at First Community Church, has graciously invited our members to exhibit in the months of February and March of 2014.

This is a space that has a lot of traffic each week. The church is well attended and there are also receptions and meetings in this room as well. This space has been utilized in this way for many years. The better the show ,I've noticed, the more interest the work receives by people passing through. There is no commission taken and no entrance fee. So if you are interested in exhibiting your work at this time, please let me know by email, phone, or at a COWS meeting so I can put your name on the list!  There already are 8 members signed up. Depending on the size and number of paintings submitted, we can take approximately 50 paintings. 

Info needed:  your name, address, phone, number of paintings, (one to three paintings) titles,  approximate size, and price.  Drop off and pick-up information will be given closer to the time of the show.

This church is the south campus of First Community Church in Marble Cliff (just west of Grandview) on Camebridge Ave.,  
with parking lot on First Ave. If you have any questions call me at 614-449-

1049, see me at the next COWS meeting, or e-mail me at gaillloyd@aol.com.

I hope you will submit your loveliest work to let people know what a fine organization COWS is!    

Many thanks! 

Gail Evans

2. Letter from the COWS                     President:    I am so sorry I missed the October meeting. I heard Ed Kitchen’s critique was excellent. We did elect a slate of officers for 2014.  They are listed below:
President—Letha Foster                             

First Vice President—Suzanne Accetta
Second Vice President—Jeri Ellis Platt
Treasurer—Dave Friedlander
Recording Secretary—Sally Ford Lyles
Corresponding Secretary—John Cameron
Thank you to all who worked very hard to make the fall show a success.  I think the “drive-in” drop off went very well.  We looking forward to your feedback
A special thanks to show chair Kevin Buckland and all the volunteers; Pertain Buckland,  Linda Coe, Suzanne Purdy, Sally Ford Lyles, Lethta Foster, Jo Douglas, Cathy Columbo, Peggy Dlusky, Della Irwin, Bess Alexander, Nancy Haimerl, Russ Arledge at GVS and Cheap Joe’s.
Our juror, Judy Anderson, had a very difficult time choosing the show. She was there for nearly 3 hours making her selections.  We had 82 paintings submitted by 32 COWS artists.  We hung 51 pieces and it was still a bit crowded. There were many good paintings rejected.  I know it is always very disappointing when your work is not selected. One of our founding members, Mary Lou Jackson, always said if you really believe your painting is good, submit it 5 or 6 times to shows.  Each show is one juror’s opinion and another juror may feel differently.  If the painting is repeatedly rejected, ask for an honest opinion from a fellow artist. Congratulations to the award winners:
Best in Show - Jim Gerkin 

1st Place - Suzanne Accetta 

2nd Place - Sally Ford Lyles 

3rd Place - Kevin Buckland

Honorable Mention - Jim Fought 

Honorable Mention - John Cameron

Honorable Mention - Carolee Brown
Membership dues are $30 and are due by January 1st.  You can send them to our treasurer:  

Dave Friedlander, 6273 Misty Cove Lane, 
Columbus, 43231
Our spring show is at High Road Gallery and take in is late February.  As in the past, be prepared to submit your paperwork early to Carole Hershey, owner of the gallery. Now is the time to start thinking about what you are going to submit.

 Finally, our other COWS exhibition opportunity is a February/March show at First Community Church in Marble Cliff.  This has been graciously arranged by Gail Evans. Please contact her if you would like to participate - gaillloyd@aol.com.  Info needed:  your name, address, phone, number of paintings, (one to three paintings) titles, approximate size, and price.  Drop off and pick-up information will be given closer to the time of the show.
Happy painting.

Suzanne
PS-  INEXPENSIVE FRAMES AND MATS:
    A lot of members have asked where to find inexpensive framing and matting.  I use a wholesale place out of Cincinnati, Frames USA. Frames come with thin plexiglass, backing and smaller sizes, with cream single matboard.  Their web www.frameusa.com.

    Their sister company is called Mat Designers and you can custom order pre-cut mats. Their web site is: http://matdesigners.frameusa.com.  

    Often, with both companies, if you order more than $200 you get free shipping which is really nice for large sizes. 

Note from Editor:  Suzanne, you told me about this same resource about a year ago. I have since used them twice, for a total of about 100 frames, and I am quite satisfied with Frames USA. Thanks for that tip- I’m sure other people will make good use of this information as well.

John Cameron
 

3. Meeting Minutes: October 12, 2013
	  Attendees:       


	   Agenda / Topics Discussed …

Recording Secretary, Katie McMichael welcomed the group and reviewed the following Agenda topics:

·  Due to Prior commitments and family obligations, some of our Officers were unable to attend.
Minutes from last month’s meeting made available

Treasurer’s Report – Dave Friedlander:  

               CHECKING BALANCE:     $  5,848.64

               SAVINGS:                        $  6,879.42

               TOTAL CASH:                   $12,728.07

                    Dave also reminded the group that 2014 Annual Dues are now due.  

    Please send your checks to Dave or bring your check to the Fall Show Drop Off

ARTIST OPPORTUNITIES:

· Art Show at 1st Community Church – Gail Evans reminded the group about the event at her church and passed around Sign-up Sheet for participants.

· 1st Annual 168 Hour Bible Challenge – Bob Bruce passed out information to participate in his Church’s up- coming competition - Contact Bob if you are interested.

· Griswold Center – JoAnne Douglas announced to the group that anyone or group of artist interested in displaying their art at the Griswold, should contact her and sign-up for open months ahead.

Reminder - New Membership – Please contact Bess Alexander if you know of anyone interested.  Date set for Saturday, November 2nd. – 12:45 p.m. at the Westerville Public Library – Room B.  Three matted, 3 unframed paintings to be reviewed by Membership Committee

Office Slate 2014 – A vote was taken and confirmed for the following individuals:

· President  - Letha Foster

· Vice President  - Suzanne Accetta

· Vice President  - Jeri Ellis Platt

· Treasurer  - Dave Friedlander

· Recording Secretary  - Sally Ford-Lyles

· Corresponding Secretary  - John Cameron

                                           Our thanks and congratulations to all our officers! 

10:30   Critique by Ed Kitchen

Ed’s sense of humor was entertaining and fun!  For those of us who brought art pieces to be critiqued, Ed offered a variety of constructive criticism and comments. We were reminded of things to think about as we compose our art:

-Be careful about backgrounds

-Less negative space in a painting

-What are you trying to communicate?

-Decide if you are working flat or not?

-Mix colors – make your painting entertaining – more drama!

-Use photos as a resource only

-Involve the viewer in your paintings

-Shapes / values important for punch

-Push things back and forth

-Watch lines where they lead you

-Take risks!
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